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Introduction
Welcome to the seventh issue of the Social Exclusion Action Planning Newsletter!

The second meeting of the Network is on 2 December 9.30am-12.30pm at the Library Association, and we look forward to seeing you there.

An innovation with this issue of the Newsletter is the “News you may have missed” section. Did you find this interesting? Useful? Do let us know!

John Pateman & John Vincent


“Boox for us: inspiring all young people to read” Conference 3.11.99
“Boox for us” is a national demonstration programme developed by the National Youth Agency (NYA) and Well Worth Reading, and funded by the National Year of Reading, to inspire socially excluded young people to read, and, in so doing, to build new partnerships between youth workers and librarians. The programme was developed in 6 local projects: Young Carers Project, Lewes; Bad Boys Buy Books, Beaumont Leys, Leicester; Scotswood Support Centre, Newcastle upon Tyne; Barnardo’s Castle Project, Leeds; Litherland Library, Liverpool; Read On - Write Away, Derbyshire.

The Conference was held to report examples of good practice drawn from these projects, and to launch the publication of The reading kit
, an excellent pack of ideas for starting community-based reading and books projects.

At the Conference, a number of important points about social exclusion and young people was made. Miranda McKearney (Well Worth Reading) gave examples of the barriers which prevented socially excluded young people from using public libraries:

- they have no regular link with libraries

- the image of the public library puts them off

- libraries are seen as being related to school

- they have low levels of literacy

- their definition of “reading” and that of librarians may radically differ!

Librarians are the experts on reading, but are not necessarily experts in dealing with young people; youth workers work with young people, but may not think of using books and reading as part of their projects - the “Boox for us” programme aimed to put these workers together.

Miranda then went on to mention two recent developments: the allocation of the next round of Wolfson funding to reading development work; and the Arts Council funding for testing new methods for developing audiences from 8-13 year-olds.

Felicity Rock and Steve Taplin (Project Consultants) introduced the work of the projects, and then Steve drew some interesting points together. In describing the young people they were working with, he said that they came from a wide range of living conditions; they had poor literacy levels; reading was derided; and, an interesting point for us in terms of making links with socially excluded young people, most young people who go to youth clubs are not those who are socially excluded. Through the programme, they had demonstrated that young people are interested in reading.

Estelle Morris (Secretary of State for Education) spoke briefly about the importance of putting the literacy strategy centre-stage, and the need for a fundamental change to culture in society - it was important that it is not schools alone that are tackling literacy, but agencies working together to tackle some of the underlying causes, such as poverty. Skills were needed for people to break out of generations of illiteracy.

Nearly 200 people - predominantly librarians - attended the Conference. It was inspiring to hear the representatives of the projects talking about the ways that they were using books, ICT and reading with young people, and it is high time that such initiatives were more widespread.

JV


News you may have missed
Twenty-five years of lesbian archiving
“The world’s largest and oldest archives of lesbian material has this month celebrated its 25th anniversary in the USA. The Lesbian Herstory Archives were founded in 1974 when Deborah Edel and Joan Nestle launched the project because of the lack of documented lesbian history.”

European Union Social Chapter
“The signing of the Social Chapter means that the UK is playing ‘catch-up’, racing to implement EU social policy directives before the deadline ...

Part-time work
The non-discrimination principle of this directive will ensure that part-time workers receive equal or pro-rata conditions of employment to comparable full-time workers.

Coming to the UK: April 2000

Discrimination
The Commission plans proposals for directives on discrimination in employment and on racial and ethnic discrimination in a wider context.

Coming to the UK: Awaiting action from the proposed new Commissioner for Employment and Social Affairs.”

Problems with AOL
“A large number of American gay lobby groups are accusing the world’s biggest internet provider (ISP) of homophobia by censoring the way gay members describe themselves while failing to police gay-bashing remarks. The American Civil Liberties Union, the homophobia monitoring group Hate Watch, and a gay and lesbian internet rights group have accused the ISP America Online, AOL, of allowing homophobic hate rhetoric and racist remarks to appear on the service.”

Partnership with the community
A recent ESRC report, User-led innovation in local government, has found that:

“... managers were good at innovating changes in the initial stages: they could define the public’s need and make change happen. Where they sometimes failed was in making the innovation secure and learning from the process of innovation. But local government needs to achieve all four processes if it is to meet with a more satisfied public and become more responsive to service users.”

Further information from Professor Paul Joyce, University of North London (tel: 0171-607 2789; e-mail P.Joyce@unl.ac.uk)

Cultural diversity
Another recently-reported ESRC study has shown that:

“Top British companies are increasingly seeing staff with culturally diverse backgrounds as a potential asset in performance terms ... The cultural mix includes people from ethnic minorities, people with disabilities, older people, women with families, and different business cultures ...”

Further information from Dr Peter Collett, University of Oxford (tel: 01865 271316; e-mail peter.collett@psy.ox.ac.uk)


Brief Review
Annette Hayton (editor) Tackling disaffection and social exclusion: education perspectives and policies. Kogan Page, 1999. £19.99 (0749428899)

This collection of pieces contains three of particular relevance and interest to us, David Gillborn “Fifty years of failure: ‘race’ and education policy in Britain”; Jenny Corbett “Special needs, inclusion and social exclusion”, and Norman Lucas and John Mace “Funding issues and social inclusion: reflections on the ‘marketization’ of Further Education Colleges” which has the following pertinent passage:

“We have argued throughout this chapter that markets may be right for business but are not a means of bringing about equity or inclusion (unless you can afford it). On the contrary, we should say that on prima facie grounds a funding method premised on market principles will result in inefficient provision, from a societal perspective, and inequities - particularly for those currently excluded ... Indeed we have shown that the structures set up for the marketization of education led to waste and a funding-driven, rather than people-driven FE system. This is not the way to bring about lasting social inclusion.” (p129)
For FE read “libraries”!

These three chapters are well worth reading for not only their insights into FE funding, but also for the parallels in our own area.
JV


Opportunity for all: tackling poverty and social exclusion
Just in case you have not seen a copy, the summary of the Government’s first Annual Report on tackling poverty and social exclusion is available free from: Welfare Reform (Poverty), Freepost (HA4441), Hayes UB3 1BR.

The full report, Opportunity for all - tackling poverty and social exclusion (September 1999, Cm 4445) is available from The Stationery Office at £17.00.


This Newsletter was compiled by John Vincent. Please send any comments or items for inclusion in the next issue to:

John Vincent

Wisteria Cottage

Nadderwater

Exeter EX4 2JQ

tel/fax: 01392 256045
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� Steve Taplin and Felicity Rock The reading kit: how to inspire young people’s reading (Youth Work Press, 1999. £7.50. 0 86155 216 4)


� from Pink Paper 29.10.99 p4


� from Nicola Whitlock’s “Legal watch” column, Human Resources October 1999, p12


� also from Pink Paper 29.10.99 p4


� reported in Professional Manager July 1999, p47


�  reported in Professional Manager July 1999, p48
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